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Embassy of Switzerland in Accra 

 July 2019 
 
 

 
Dear compatriots and friends,  
 
It is a pleasure to address you for the first time and to provide you with this Newsletter of the 
Swiss Embassy in Accra. The summer break is a good opportunity to reflect on a busy period 
behind us, and to look towards the challenges and opportunities that lie ahead in the months to 
come.  
For myself and my family, 2019 represents a year of exciting change as we arrived in Accra in 
late spring after spending the last few years in Southern Europe and the South Caucasus. Since 
settling in beautiful Ghana, I have enjoyed my first gatherings with members of the Swiss private 
sector and the Swiss community very much. I look forward to developing a profound relationship 
with Ghana, Togo and Benin and to further promote bilateral exchanges and contribute 
individually to the people-to-people exchanges. I also look forward to getting better acquainted 
with our compatriots living in these three countries as you all contribute to representing 
Switzerland in your very own ways day by day. 
As you can see in this Newsletter, the Embassy has been busy in the last months strengthening 
Switzerlandôs ties with Ghana, Benin and Togo over a number of areas. You can find out more 
about the work we do in the articles below. In the not too distant future, you will also be able to 
be in touch with our developments by following the Swiss Embassy on social media.  
Let me seize this opportunity to announce a few personnel changes which took place this 
summer. After four years, both Ms. Martina Garamendi and Mr. Daniel Lauchenauer have left 
Ghana with their families in July. I would like to thank both colleagues for their great contribution. 
As new team members, I welcome Ms. Teresa Chejlava and Ms. Anne Schick and wish them 
an excellent start in their new functions as Deputy Consul and Deputy Head of Cooperation at 
our Embassy. In addition, I am pleased to welcome Mr. Christian Meile who arrived in May to 
support the growing team of the Swiss personnel at the Kofi Annan International Peacekeeping 
Centre (KAIPTC). 
Together with my wife Susana, I would like to thank all of you for taking an active interest in the 
Swiss community in Ghana, Togo and Benin and for extending such a warm welcome to us.  
Finally, I would like to say Happy Birthday Switzerland, and wish you and your families a superb 
National Day on the 1st August and a nice summer period! 
 
Philipp Stalder 
Ambassador of Switzerland to the Republic of Ghana, Benin and Togo 
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Politics 

 
Swiss Ambassador presents credentials  
 

On July 2, Ambassador Philipp Stalder 
presented his credentials to H.E. Nana Addo 
Dankwa Akufo-Addo at the Flagstaff House 
in Accra. 
While speaking with the president, 
Ambassador Stalder wished Ghana well at 
the ongoing African Cup of Nations (AFCON) 
and recounted the warm relations 
Switzerland has had with Ghana, which led to 
the visit of Swiss President Doris Leuthard in 
2017. He as well mentioned that cooperation 
between Ghana and Switzerland extended to 
trade and investments, including support to 
peace initiatives. Ghana is one of the top 
three trading partners of Switzerland in 

Africa. Both sides commended the quality of bilateral relations, the quality of exchanges and 
the constantly evolving close and extensive economic interactions between Switzerland and 
Ghana. All these elements provide a fine foundation for the future of our cooperation. 
 

 
 
Switzerland  and Ghana hold political consultations  
 

On April 29, the governments of Switzerland and 
Ghana held their fourth political consultations in 
Berne. Led by Ambassador Anne Lugon-Moulin, 
Head of the Subsaharan Africa Division of the 
Federal Department of Foreign Affairs, and 
Ambassador Albert Yankey, Chief Director of the 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Regional Integration, 
the two parties touched upon all areas of the 
bilateral relationship, covering political, economic 

and development cooperation. Political consultations between Switzerland and Ghana are held 
on an annual basis since 2015. The next political consultations will take place in Ghana in 2020.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ambassador Stalder with H.E. Nana Addo Dankwa Akufo-Addo 
(middle), with other Embassy and Government officials 

Flags of Ghana and Switzerland 
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Presentation of open letters  to Ghanaôs Minister of Foreign Affairs 
 

On May 13, Mr. Philipp Stalder, 
Switzerland's Ambassador-designate to 
Ghana met the Minister of Foreign Affairs 
and Regional Integration Hon. Shirley 
Ayorkor Botchway in Accra to present his 
open letters. 
 
In a positive manner, the meeting 
progressed relatively quickly and the 
exchange was very friendly, almost 
collegial. The Foreign Minister was well 
aware of the significance of the considerable 
bilateral trade volume of around CHF 2 

billion. Foreign Minister Ayorkor Botchway also did not fail to thank Switzerland for her 
longstanding IZA support (SECO) and to respond to the statement that the issue of ñpolitical 
vigilantismò in Ghana is of particular concern to Switzerland,going into the the elections of 2020,  

 
 
Remise des copies des lettres de créances au Bénin  
 

Le nouvel ambassadeur agrée de la Suisse 
auprès de la République Bénin, M. Philipp 
Stalder, a présenté le 31 mai 2019 les copies 
figurées de ses lettres de créance auprès du 
ministre béninois des Affaires Etrangères, M. 
Aurélien Agbénonci. Suite à la séance 
protocolaire, lôAmbassadeur Stalder sôest 
brièvement entretenu avec le Ministre. 
 
A cette occasion, le nouvel ambassadeur suisse 
au Bénin a souligné les bonnes relations 
bilatérales existantes entre les deux pays en 
mentionnant les activités de coopération que la 
Suisse soutient par le biais de son Bureau de 

Coopération à Cotonou. La stratégie de coopération suisse 2017-2020 avec le Bénin se 
concentre dans les domaines du développement économique rural, de la gouvernance locale 
et de la d®centralisation, ainsi que de lô®ducation de base et de la formation professionnelle. 
Les deux représentants ont exprimé le souhait de continuer à renforcer leur relation en espérant 
rentrer dans une phase encore plus productive et fructueuse. Les présidents des deux pays se 
sont rencontrés à deux reprises dans les deux dernières années pour discuter de leurs relations 
économiques bilatérales et de la coopération au développement. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting between Ambassador Stalder and Hon. Shirley Ayorkor 
Botchway on the 13th of May 

Poign®e de main entre lôAmbassadeur Philipp Stalder et SEM 
Auréliem Agbénonci. Photo : MAE Bénin 
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Switzerland supports a new course for peacekeeping  
 

Between the 24th of June and 5th of July 
2019, Switzerland supported the 
Multidimensional Peace Operations 
Course (MDPO) at the Kofi Annan 
International Peace Keeping Training 
Centre (KAIPTC). The course was aimed 
to provide military, police and civilian 
personnel with the knowledge and skills of 
operational level planning, coordination 
and conduct of MDPO in order to enhance 
the efficiency and effectiveness of the 
components in Peace Operations. It 
consisted of a combination of lectures, 
case studies, small group works and 
exercises among others. The ñProblem-

Based Learning Approachò was used in the delivery of the course; to enable the 28 participants 
to take a very active role under the guidance of an experienced team of facilitators. 
KAIPTC provides training and research in peacekeeping and peace operations since 1998. 
Switzerland joined the Centre in 2006 and provides since then an average of two courses a 
year through the continuous support of the Swiss Federal Department of Defence and its five 
permanent posted staff in Accra. 
 

 
 
Presentation of the Swiss support  team at the KAIPTC  
 

The Kofi Annan International 
Peacekeeping Training Centre 
(KAIPTC) is a competence centre for 
civil and military peacekeeping, and 
conducts research and offers training 
programmes to that serve that purpose. 
Since 2003, KAIPTC has held more than 
170 courses covering a wide variety of 
peacekeeping topics. Switzerland 
supports the KAIPTC in Teshie (Accra) 
by providing a team of five well-trained 
Swiss staff devoted to make the 
Centerôs mission theirs. Here below, 
members of the team present a short 
overview of their responsabilities and 

activities. 
 
Head of TED und Schweizer SNR am KAIPTC: Col. Albert Ulrich 
 
Oberst und Berufsoffizier Albert Ulrich. Seit März 2018 zugewiesen ans KAIPTC. Verantwortlich 
als Head Training Evaluation und Development (TED), zusammen mit sieben lokalen 
Mitarbeiterinnen und Mitarbeiter, für das jährliche Training Kursprogramm des KAIPTC, für die 
Kursevaluation während und nach den Kursen, sowie die Kursberichte zuhanden Management 
und Stakeholder. In der TED Abteilung gibt es zusätzlich eine E-Learning Zelle welche eigene, 
interaktive E-Learning Kurse für das Center entwickelt. Zudem ist TED für das Learning 
Management System (LMS) des Centers inkl Database und für diverse Auswertungen und 
Statistiken über das gesamte KAIPTC zuständig. Diverse Projekte wie Feldstudien in Ghana 

Swiss personnel at the center © Embassy of Switzerland 

Ambassador Stalder addressing the opening of the course at the 
KAIPTC on June 24 
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und im Raum Westafrika (ECOWAS) oder die Mitarbeit in Projektgruppen runden die Arbeit des 
TED Teams ab.  
Als Schweizer National Representative (SNR) bin ich der Verbindungsmann der Schweizer 
Armee (Kdo SWISSINT) in Stans und die Abteilung Internationale Beziehungen im ASTAB 
Bern, zum KAIPTC und zur Schweizer Botschaft in Accra und natürlich auch für meine 
Schweizer Offizierskollegen vor Ort der Ansprechspartner. 
 
Schweizer Course Director am KAIPTC : Maj. Adrian Zurmühle, wir ab 12. August 2019 durch 
Maj Federico Leonardi abgeloest. 
 
Verantwortlich für die von der Schweiz finanzierten Kurse (PoC, MDPO, IMPO, Protection of 
Civilians, Multidimensional Peace Operations Course und Information Management for Peace 
Operation Course) am KAIPTC. Stellt Gesamtplanung, Durchführung und Evaluation dieser 
Kurse sicher.  
Kümmert sich im Sinne des klassischen Projektmanagements um sämtliche die Kurse 
betreffende Inhalte (Budgetierung, Akkreditierung von Facilitatoren; gegenseitige 
Unterzeichnung von Agreements zwischen der Schweiz und Ghana; Auswahl, Reise und 
Beherbergung von Kursteilnehmerinnen und Teilnehmern auf Grund verschiedener Kriterien 
(Polizei, Militär, Zivilisten, diverse Länder ECOWAS) und andere gesamte Logistik 
(Aufenthaltsräume, Materialien); Kursabrechnung und verantwortliche Person für alle 
schriftlichen Belange gegenüber dem Center und Bern. Sicherstellung von externen Experten, 
welche ueber jeweilige Themen ihren Beitrag in Lectures am Kurs leisten. 
 
Digital Communication Officer am KAIPTC : Maj. Flavian Marek 
 
En tant quôofficier de communication num®rique (Digital Communication Officer), je suis 
responsable des services en ligne du KAIPTC. Ceux-ci incluent la gestion des comptes officiels 
de réseaux sociaux du centre : Facebook, Twitter, YouTube et nouvellement depuis le 1er 
juillet, Instagram. 
Lôadministration du site web officiel du KAIPTC en anglais et en fran­ais fait partie des t©ches 
môincombant, en publiant entre autres les appels ¨ candidatures des stages, les articles de 
presses, la publicité pour divers événements et la maintenance générale du site. Jôassiste le 
traducteur pour toutes les publications de lôanglais au français et vice-versa. Je traduis 
entièrement les publications sur Facebook. Enfin, je produis et édite le contenu multimédia pour 
le site et les réseaux sociaux suite aux annonces de visites, dô®v®nements. Lors dôoccasions 
particulières, je me charge du direct sur YouTube. 
 
Schweizer Polizei Offizier : Oberst Christian Meile 
 
Seit Mai 2019 als Kursdirektor Polizeikurse ans KAIPTC tätig. Im KAIPTC bin ich verantwortlich 
fuer die Planung und Durchfuehrung von Polizeikursen in den Sprachen E/F. Regelmaessig 
werden solche Polizeikurse, aus finanztechnischen Gruenden, im Ausland (in der Regel 
ECOWAS Staaten) abgehandelt. Bei den sogenannten MTTós (mobile training teams) ist ein 
Kursdirektor vor Ort und verantwortlich fuer die Organisation, Durchfuehrung und Inhalt. Ich bin 
schwergewichtsmaessig in francophonen Laendern anzutreffen. Nach diversen Einsaetzen als 
Polizeibeamter in Afrika (Kamerun, Elfenbeinkueste, Kongo DRC, Kenya) darf ich seit dem 
11.05.2019 hier am KAIPTC wirken.  
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Economic & Development Cooperation  
 
Swiss Platform for Sustainable Cocoa has first visit to Ghana  
 

From January 23 to 26, 2019 a 
delegation from the Swiss Platform for 
Sustainable Cocoa (ñCocoa Platformò) 
was on its first mission to Ghana. The 
delegation from Switzerland was 
comprised of Mr. Ernst A. Brugger, 
president of the platform, Mr. Urs Furrer, 
board member and president of 
Chocosuisse ï the Swiss industry 
association of chocolate manufacturers ï 
and Ms. Christine Mueller, executive 
secretary of the platform. 
The Cocoa Platform is a multi-
stakeholder initiative that aims to 
promote the resilience and sustainability 
of the cocoa value chain and enhance the 
livelihoods of farmers through joint 

learning and innovative public-private partnership approaches. The Cocoa Platform brings 
together key stakeholders of the private sector, the Swiss government, civil society 
organizations and research institutions. The Cocoa Platform was launched in July 2017 on the 
occasion of the visit of the Swiss President, Doris Leuthard, to Ghana. Under the Cocoa 
Platform, the Swiss chocolate manufacturing industry commits to source 80% of its cocoa 
beans from sustainable sources by 2020. Ghana is Switzerlandôs foremost sourcing country, 
with over 60% of all cocoa beans being sourced from Ghana.  
 

 
 
Switzerland deepens the cooperation on skills development with Ghana  
 

On April 4, the College of Technology 
Education (CoLTEK) of the University of 
Education, Winneba (UEW) and the Ghana 
Skills Development Initiative (GSDI III), 
which is co-financed by Switzerland under 
its Ghana Private Sector Competitiveness 
Program (GPSCP) officially launched their 
cooperation in a festive ceremony.  
 
CoLTEK is currently the only Ghanaian 
institution training technical and vocational 
education (TVET) teachers at the university 
level. After graduation the TVET teachers 

are qualified to train students in the TVET colleges in the country. This innovative train-the-
teachers approach is critical to further strengthen the quality of Ghanaôs TVET system. On 
behalf of the Embassy of Switzerland, the Deputy Head of Cooperation, Mr. Daniel 
Lauchenauer, underlined that TVET has to meet the demand of the private sector and 
encouraged a close cooperation between the private sector and training providers. 

 
 

Participants at the launch © Embassy of Switzerland, Accra 

Mr. Ernst Brugger, President of the Swiss Platform for Sustainable Cocoa 
exchanging with Mr. Michael Ekow Amoah, Senior Manager, COCOBOD 
and other stakeholders during the field visit 
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Switzerland supports conference on good corporate governance  
 

On May 7, The African Corporate Governance 
Network (ACGN) and the Institute of Directors-
Ghana (IoD) with the support of the International 
Finance Corporation (IFC) and Switzerland, 
organized an international conference on 
enhancing and sustaining good corporate 
governance. The conference brought together a 
wide range of stakeholders from thirteen countries 
in Africa and served to critically examine the 
principles and practices of good corporate 
governance for economic development. The 
Government of Ghana was represented by the 
Minister of Business Development, Dr. Ibrahim 
Awal. 
 
In his goodwill message, the Charg® dôaffaires a.i. 
of the Embassy of Switzerland, Matthias 
Feldmann, highlighted the important role that 
corporate governance plays for Switzerlandôs 

economic development cooperation and for economic development in general. He stated: ñFor 
Switzerland corporate governance has never been a nice to have but always a must have. 
Good corporate governance standards provide clear and tangible benefits to the bottom line of 
companies, making them more attractive for investments, and contributing to their seamless 
integration into the global market.ò 
 

 
 
Head of SECO's private sector development division visits Ghana  
 

From May 6 to 10, 2019, The head of the private 
sector development division of the State Secretariat 
for Economic Affairs (SECO) in Berne, Liliana de Sà, 
and the program manager for Sub-Saharan Africa, 
Gisela Roth, visited Ghana for a four-day mission. 
The objective of the mission was to review the 
performance of the private sector development 
portfolio of Switzerlandôs development cooperation in 
Ghana and to discuss the future of the cooperation 
with stakeholders. The delegation met with officials 
from the Ministry of Finance and the Bank of Ghana, 
participated in the SECO-IFC semi-annual review 
meeting and attended the second policy dialogue and 
coordination platform meeting under the Ghana 
Private Sector Competitiveness Program (GPSCP) in 
the presence of the Deputy Minister of Trade and 
Industry and the Deputy Minister of Education. The 
delegation visited selected oil palm processing mills, 

womens groups and a technical and vocational education institution in the Eastern Region of 
Ghana, which are supported under the GPSCP in partnership with Solidaridad and GIZ. 
 

 
 
 

Chargé d'Affaires a.i., of the Swiss Embassy, Matthias 
Feldmann © Embassy of Switzerland in Ghana 

The SECO team on a field visit © Embassy of 
Switzerland in Ghana 
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Switzerland pursues job creation and competitiveness agenda  
 

On May 9, representatives of the Embassy of 
Switzerland together with the head of the private 
sector development division of the State 
Secretariat for Economic Affairs (SECO) in Berne, 
Liliana de Sa, participated in the second policy 
dialogue and coordination platform meeting of the 
Swiss-financed Ghana Private Sector 
Competitiveness Program (GPSCP), in Accra. 
They were joined by Ghanaôs Deputy Minister of 
Trade and Industry, Hon. Robert Ahomka-
Lindsey, Deputy Minister of Education, Hon. Gifty 
Twum Ampofo and the Deputy Director of the 
Directorate of Crop Services from the Ministry of 
Food and Agriculture, Harry Blepony. 
 

In his remarks, the Charg® dôaffaires a.i. of the Embassy of Switzerland, Matthias Feldmann 
stated that ñthe progress [under the program] is to a large extent fueled by the policy ownership 
and commitment of the government.ò He also acknowledged the important role of the platform 
as an instrument for dialogue and coordination between implementing agencies, development 
partners and the government. The agenda was oriented around reviewing the performance 
under the different pillars of the program (regulatory reforms, development of the oil palm and 
cashew value chains, skills development) and to discuss the challenges and opportunities 
ahead. Discussions were frank, open and constructive, highlighting the strong partnership 
between Switzerland and Ghana to transform Ghanaôs economy. 
 
The platform meeting brought together representatives of all three implementation partners 
(Solidaridad, International Finance Cooperation, IFC, and the German Agency for International 
Development, GIZ), stakeholders from the cashew and palm oil industries and representatives 
of the various government institutions. The GPSCP is one of Switzerlandôs flagship programs 
in Ghana to support private sector development with a total budget of 15.4 million Swiss Francs. 
The program contributes to improve competitiveness and create more and better job 
opportunities. 
 

 
 
SECO publishes fresh factsheets on flagship projects in Ghana  
 

Seven two-pager factsheets have been published on the 
website of the Embassy of Switzerland in Ghana to inform 
the public on the activities and projects supported by the 
Swiss State Secretariat of Economic Affairs (SECO). 
Readers will be able to learn more about projects aimed at 
supporting decentralization, tax policy reforms, access to 
electricity, urban mobility, competitiveness and more. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Logo of SECO 

Chargé d'Affaires a.i. of the Swiss Embassy, Matthias 
Feldmann speaking at the meeting 
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